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Village Board Meeting 
October 5, 2020 
 
 
Members present:  Mayor Nuzzolese, Trustees Gurda, Henderson, Scotto, and Smith 
 
Also present:  Village Clerk Strobl, and Clerk Darby 
 
Present via Zoom:  Chief Watt 
 
Note:  This Meeting was preceded by the Annual Organizational Meeting, which began 
at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 
On a motion by Trustee Henderson, seconded by Trustee Gurda, the Agenda was 
accepted as presented. 
 
Gurda  aye 
Henderson aye 
Scotto  aye 
Smith  aye 
 
 
On a motion by Trustee Scotto, seconded by Trustee Henderson, the Minutes of the 
September 14, 2020 Village Board Meeting were accepted as submitted. 
 
Gurda  aye 
Henderson aye 
Scotto  aye 
Smith  aye 
 
 
 
Communications 
 
Mayor Nuzzolese read the following results: 
 

2020 VILLAGE ELECTION 
September 15, 2020 

 
 
Trustees – Two year term 
 
   1A.  Christopher Gurda  2A.  Anthony Scotto   
 
Machine     48     36     
         
Absentee     21     19  
 
Write-in       1        1       
    
 
Total             70      56 
 
 
Total Ballots Scanned  53 
 
Total Absentee Ballots  22 
 
Total Write-ins     3            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2 
October 5, 2020 

Mayor Nuzzolese reviewed a request from the Goshen Lions Club and the Goshen 
Rotary, to restore signage for both clubs at the entrances to the Village.  The Mayor 
explained that the Village will provide the necessary posts and install the signs. 
 
 
Items of Business 
 
 
Mayor Nuzzolese reviewed information from the Goshen Rotary Club about a fundraiser 
that will honor Veterans throughout the month of November, by a display of American 
flags around the Everett Memorial.  Heroes can be honored by the sponsoring of a flag 
for $50.00, with all details being handled by the Rotary Club. 
 
The Rotary Club will provide the Village with the necessary indemnification and 
insurance. 
 
 
    

Mayor/Trustee Comments 
 
 
Trustee Scotto reported that he has been working with the Building Inspector on a 
couple of issues involving building permits. 
 
Trustee Gurda noted recent activities of the Department of Public Works, including 
asphalt patching of various streets, and the village-wide bulk pick-up, delayed from the 
Spring due to the pandemic. 
 
As Representative to Joint Recreation, Trustee Gurda informed the Board that Fall 
sports are in full swing, with all protocols being followed. 
 
Trustee Henderson noted that a water main break had been repaired on Main Street, 
and that the Justice Court is open and all is going well. 
 
Mayor Nuzzolese has proposed a joint meeting with the Town Board, and would also 
like to include the Joint Recreation Commission. 
 
On a motion by Trustee Smith, seconded by Trustee Henderson, the Board voted to 
enter into Executive Session at 7:15 p.m. for a discussion of the Employment History of 
a Particular Employee. 
 
Gurda  aye 
Henderson aye 
Scotto  aye 
Smith  aye 
 
On a motion by Trustee Gurda, seconded by Trustee Scotto, the Executive Session 
concluded and the Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
Gurda  aye 
Henderson aye 
Scotto  aye 
Smith  aye 
  
 
 

 

 
 
 


